From: 
Tim Screen  

Sent:
01 May 2013 16:02

To:
Andrew Lewis

Subject:
13/00372/OUT - Land NE Of Junction Of Launton Rd Skimmingdish Lane Launton

Andrew 

As discussed, please consider my response.

I tend to agree with the landscape character assessment in the Landscape Visual Appraisal bvy Aspect Landscape Planning, December 2012 . The application site is subject to a degree of containment with the tree belt to the west. Localised and middle distance views are experienced due to the containment of  field boundary vegetation of overgrown hedgerows and the semi-mature tree belt combined with the level topography, as indicated by the photographed views of 4,5,7 and 8 in the LVA.  

The LVA states that the site is influenced by the surrounding urban development to the south east of the site; this is self-evident for walkers on public footpaths, from viewpoints 7, 8, 9 and 10. Viewpoint 9 does provide partial visual mitigation of the site due to the intervening vegetation associated with the dismantled railway. With this urban influence on the site and the precedent set by existing planning approval for Class B1 use which is of similar height and architectural style to the proposals, it is difficult to argue against this development.  The development can be integrated with its surroundings with landscape mitigation measures that reflect the existing landscape vegetation structure adjacent to it. 

I would prefer a more naturalised landscaping arrangement to the site's frontage with a profile similar to existing structure of the tree belt to the west of the site. The planting proposed is rather regimented: eye-catching contrast to the native structural planting proposed on the east west and north boundaries. The equally spaced trees: standards of similar sizes, species and spacings are inappropriate on this boundary due to the context of the surrounding native vegetation.

From the Landscape Masterplan 5055/ASP3 and the plan in Frampton's Design and Access Statement I am concerned that the application site boundary overlaps the public footpaths on the northwest and northeast boundaries. This may have been an oversight. In order to achieve the appropriate level of landscape mitigation the matter of the footpaths must be resolved.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect
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